
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
July 27, 2016 
 
 
Dear Andrew Bercich,  
 
 
As required by the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act, Local Workforce Development Boards 
(LWDB) must be certified by the Governor every two years. Local Workforce Development Boards 
were last certified in 2014 for the two-year period ending on June 30, 2016. The Colorado Workforce 
Development Council (CWDC) has the responsibility of certifying or decertifying each LWDB on 
behalf of the Governor.  
 
Based on the Colorado Workforce Development Council’s review, and recommendations from the 
Colorado Department of Labor & Employment Workforce Development Programs staff, the CWDC 
has certified the Arapahoe Douglas Workforce Development Board. This certification is effective 
for the period from July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2018. 
 
Please contact the Colorado Workforce Development Council offices with any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely,   
 

     
Stephanie Veck       Jay Hardy 
Director                                                                                  Chair 
Colorado Workforce Development Council                          Colorado Workforce Development Council 
 
 
CC: Joe Barela 

John Hickenlooper 
Governor 
 
Ellen Golombek 
Executive Director 
Department of Labor & Employment 
 
Jay Hardy, Chair 
 
Stephanie Veck, Director 

633 17th Street, Suite 1200 
 Denver, Colorado 80202  

303-318-8038 
  cwdc@state.co.us  
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